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Chair,
The Mauritius delegation extends a warm welcome to the high level delegation of Seychelles . We congratulate it for the presentation of its UPR Report for the third cycle.  
Both Mauritius and Seychelles have faced the challenges related to the COVID-19 pandemic with negative impact on our economies, especially the tourism industry.
Madam President,
We commend today Seychelles for having a Special Education Needs (SEN) Unit re-established in most schools with a view to providing better physical, curricular, and communication access to students with disabilities. We also applaud Seychelles, in its efforts to increase awareness  and mitigate the impacts of climate change. It has indeed banned the manufacturing, importation, distribution and sale of plastic bags.
Whilst we understand that Seychelles, like Mauritius, is a country with limited resources, in a brotherly spirit, we recommend that it:

(i) consider having free universal education, at least till the age of 16; and

(ii)  ratify  the Optional Protocol on the Convention Against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment (OPCAT).

We wish Seychelles a successful review. Thank you Madam President.
